CH2M HILL
555 N. Carancahua Sutte 310

@ crHzviHILL. S cnt ST
-

Fax (361} 888-8600

June 2, 2017
494241

Mr. Jeff Edmonds, P.E.

Director of Engineering Services
c/o Chris Hale, P.E.

Engineering Project Manager
City of Corpus Christi

P.0O. Box 9277

Corpus Christi, TX 78469-9277

Subject: AWARD RECOMMENDATION
OLD ROBSTOWN ROAD (STATE HIGHWAY 44 TO LEOPARD STREET) E13098

Dear Mr. Edmonds:

On March 26, 2017, bids were received and opened on the subject project. There were six (6) bidders, the three (3)
lowest are as follows:

1. Haas-Anderson Construction, LTD. $5,461,830.25
2. JE Construction Services $5,703,787.05
3. Bay, LTD. $5,998,318.60

Proposals from the low bidders were checked for mathematical errors, and one summing error was found in JE
Construction Services.

All three (3} of the lowest bidders, Haas-Anderson Contruction, LTD., JE Construction Services, and Bay, LTD.,
submitted the information requested in SECTION 00 45 16 STATEMENT OF EXPERIENCE. The information supplied
by the low bidder, Haas-Anderson Construction LTD., appears to be complete and in order as follows:

e Al key Project personnel have at least 5 years of experience in their respective positions.

* provided information which demonstrates their ability to successfully complete projects of similar size and
complexity to this project.

e provided information which demonstrates they have an acceptable safety record.

» provided information which demonstrates their ability to provide subcontracting opportunities for MBE,
minority, and DBE participation in the project.

The information supplied by the second lowest bidder, JE Construction Services, appears to be complete and in
order as follows:

¢ All key Project personnel have at least 5 years of experience in their respective positions.

+ provided information which demonstrates their ability to successfully complete projects of similar size and
complexity to this project.

» provided information which demonstrates they have an acceptable safety record.



ENGINEER'S AWARD RECOMMENDATION
PAGE 2
JUNE 2, 2017

* Noted their willingness to provide subcontracting opportunities for MBE, minority, and DBE participation in
the project.

Our most recent past project experience working with Haas-Anderson on the Doddridge Street improvements
project for the City of Corpus Christi has been very positive and Haas-Anderson delivered a very high quality
product for the City. Thus, we recommend Haas-Anderson Construction, LTD. for consideration of award of the
contract for the reconstruction of Old Robstown Road Project.

Sincerely,

CH2M HILL Engineers, Inc.
TBPE Firm No. F-3699

Martin Timmerman, P.E.
Project Manager

MT/kv



